Data Submitted (UTC 11): 1/17/2025 2:01:24 AM

First name: Steve Last name: Berry

Organization: Global Meetinghouse Enterprises

Title: Executive Director

Comments: The Vermont Legislature has had as a priority ensuring that our state is environmentally sensitive to climate change. Why is it that people who make laws or represent the government as an employee have such an enormous disconnect between practical implementation of carbon sequestration and policy? How is it that our elected officials and in this case the District Ranger apparently has such little regard for common sense? Who is dictating the agenda that has a District Ranger decide that cutting down a prime forest in central Vermont is a good idea environmentally? Where's VPIRG and Nature Conservancy and the Sierra Club and all the other supposedly concerned protection agencies when you need them? Why so little backlash to such an absurd idea when we want to keep Vermont clean and green? I speak for a large number of friends and colleagues who absolutely think cutting Telephone Gap is another poor decision directed by profits with little care for our land, people, animals and the health of our state. Steve Berry DD,DMin